UNAPPROVED

Town of Auburn Highway Safety Committee November 19, 2014

Present: Mr. Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Police Representative, Patrolman Peter Lennon; Mr. Rick Eaton, Selectman; Mr. Dan Carpenter. Mrs. Helen Hiltz was recording minutes.

Old Business

Mrs. Hiltz sent a letter to AVS principal Lori Collins re the traffic backlog on Hooksett Road when the school bus stops at the bus stop near the recreational trail crossing. Mrs. Hiltz will follow up again to see what can be done to possibly reduce the risk of accidents occurring in that area.

Mr. Rick Eaton stated that he does not believe that the town has heard back from the state re the request to install at blinking light at the four corners in town.

Mr. Rick Eaton noted that the proposed speed limit ordinance and parking ordinance has been discussed at a public hearing. Only small changes were made to the parking ordinance.

Mr. Eaton stated that the board of selectmen has discussed the recent school evacuation and the evacuation procedures will be reviewed by all parties involved.

New Business

Mr. Dan Carpenter stated that there is a broken tree that is overhanging Eaton Hill Road.

Police Report

There were 6 accidents in October. One was on Hooksett Road. One was on Chester Road. Another took place on Auburndale Lane and one on Bunker Hill Road. There were two on Rte. 101.

There are currently patrols in place to fulfill one of the recent grants.

Highway Department

Mr. Rick Eaton noted that line striping has been completed. There appears to be a fair amount of the reflective surface visible. A good job was done

It was noted that the Road Agent is ready for winter. Salt and sand are in place. Plowing subcontractors are also in place.

Mr. Dan Carpenter made a motion to accept the October meeting minutes. Mr. Rick Eaton 2nd the motion. All in favor.

Mr. Dan Carpenter made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25. Mr. Rick Eaton 2nd the motion. All in favor.